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CLINICAL REPORT OF- CASES

BY I. B. &I\DERSONe M ý.D., L.R.C.P. (LOND.), 31RCS (ENG.),
Associate Professor of Clinical Medicine, University of Toronto.

A Case of Carcino)ia of thte Esophtaguis.-Mýrs. S., -%vidow, actee
42, Canadian. a woinan of excellent physique, we.ght 160; niervous
temperament. ladl always enjoyed very good health. Several
cases of inalîgnant tumnor had occurred arnong uincles and aunts or
distant relations.

Tu April, 1907, she first coînpLained of some diffculty in swal-
lowing. Later she haci some soreness and pain ini the throat for
whielh she wvas treated by Dr. Goldsinitli. Tiiese symptonis im-
proved at times for a dlay or so. but on the whole became miore per-
sistcejit and aggrnavated during the summiiier. By the autuinn she
,Qoid. only swallowv solids with great difficulty, the -atteiupt produc-
ing pain iii the throat aud spasmi of the pharyngceal muscles. The
taking of food produced so nch disconifort and oceupied so inucli
time that often she would not tak-e lier meals. Before Christmas
she ivas finally compelled to takze only fluids. Bland and sweetened
foods were partaken of miore readily, and produced mucli less spasm.
She had lost over 30 lbs. in -weight by this timec. She wu, troubled
during lier -wakzing hours by an almnost continnous desire to clear
the throat, and during December and January daily expeetorated
severaI pints of frothy fiuid.

On Novemiber 41th. an attempt to pass ain ordinary stoiracli tube
failed, as it became arrested' at the upper part of the pharynx.
About. ten days later ancther attemipt also failed and a smazll, speck
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